
Social Committee General Meeting – April 8, 2024 

Members Present:  Mary Phelps, Cassie DeBow, Jeanie Kunz, Debbie McDowell, Barbara Milligan, Lea Tyler, Donna 
Varvaris, Millie Wallace, and Holly White. Board Member: Bill Schalleur. 

Mary P. called the meeting to order at 6:59 p.m.  

Approval of minutes— Barbara M. made a motion to approve the March 11, 2024 minutes. Holly W. seconded the 
motion, and it passed. 

Treasurer’s Report—Cassie D. said the March 31, 2024 account balance was $2,871.49 less the Good Neighbor fund of 
$926.30 for a net balance of $1,945.19.  

Activity Reports- 

 On March 17, more than forty residents listened to state trooper Will Butler’s Sunday Speaker  
Series Presentation on senior safety. Attendees appreciated the practical and invaluable information. 

  Barbara M. reported that 22 RAP residents gave blood for the April 4 Red Cross Blood Drive. Although the Red 
Cross was pleased with the turnout, Barbara would like to increase participation next year by holding it on a 
non-bowling day. 

 Lea T. stated that approximately 55 people attended the April 7 Sunday Speaker Series Presentation on Estate 
Planning and Real Estate. Afterwards, one of the speakers emailed her slides, which she forwarded to the 
community.  Even though the talk was very well received, several residents said they had trouble hearing the 
speakers. The community has discussed adding surround sound to the clubroom. 

Upcoming Events- 

 Coffee at the Clubhouse will take place on April 12. 
 Barbara Woodall expects 40 residents to attend the April 13 Regency Hills Cocktail Party. 
 Mary P. reported that 114 residents had signed up for the April 14 Progressive Dinner. There are five appetizer 

and fourteen dinner hosts. Dessert will be served in the Sloan clubroom. 
 As of April 5, Enid Lobel said that 23 people had signed up for the April 24 Community Passover Seder. 
 Lea T. said that four performers (including three residents) would perform 45 minutes of music for the April 28 

Sunday Speaker Series Recorder Concert.   
 Mary P. explained that 75 people were coming to the May 4 Kentucky Derby Cocktail Reception. Ray Buckley 

agreed to coordinate the horse race betting. 
 Ray Buckley said 94 people had signed up for the May 8 Phillies Bus Trip. There were six remaining seats 

reserved for residents. After April 14, any excess tickets would be available to RAP friends and family. This 
popular event lasts twelve hours beginning at 9:30 a.m. 

 Jeanie K. will email an invitation this week for the May 23 Nemours Estate Garden and House Self-Guided Tour. 
Attendees will carpool to this event, and it will cost $20. 

 Setta Jacobs will lead the June 2 Sunday Speaker Series Presentation on Learning More About On-Line 
Audiobooks. 

 Arlene Smith is coordinating the July 4th Picnic. 
 Jeanie K. is heading up the annual September 7 End of Summer Party. She is seeking volunteers to help her. 

CAB Liaison–Bill Schalleur said the Phase 1 and clubhouse parking repaving agreement was 99% complete. Bill said the 
board expected the repaving to begin around May 10 (after the Phillies Bus Trip.) Residents will be able to drive on the 
asphalt an hour after the paving.  In the event of an emergency, they could leave immediately.  

Since there was no further business, Donna V. made a motion to adjourn.  Cassie D. seconded, and the motion passed. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:26. 

Respectfully submitted, Debbie McDowell, Secretary 


